
U.S. State Department employee
secretly worked as white
nationalist

Atlanta, August 8 (RHC)-- In the United States, the Southern Poverty Law Center has linked a State
Department employee to violent and hateful white nationalist messages posted online under a
pseudonym. 

The SPLC’s Hatewatch project found evidence that U.S. Bureau of Energy Resources foreign affairs
officer Matthew Q. Gebert and his wife made regular posts glorifying Nazi soldiers, denying the Holocaust,
advocating for ethnic cleansing, spreading anti-Semitic and anti-black conspiracy theories, and glorifying
mass murderer Dylann Roof. 

Matthew Gebert also allegedly hosted well-known members of the white nationalist movement at his
home in Virginia.
 

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/internacionales/198478-us-state-department-employee-secretly-worked-
as-white-nationalist
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